Class of 1951 Executive Committee Meeting Henry Nachman's Home November 1, 2014

Present: Howie Allen, Loye Miller, Peirce McKee, Henry Nachman, Charlie Russell, Ed Weisenfield, Joe Welch

- President Loye Miller began the meeting at 12:05 by asking for approval of last year's minutes. M/S/P
- 2. Treasurer Ed Weisenfield gave his report dated 6-30-14 which will become part of these minutes. Class dues will remain at \$50, unchanged since 2008. 58% of the class pays their dues, ranking our class near the top for participation
- 3. Howie Allen, Class Agent, gave his report for 1951's support of the DCF. \$130,000 was our goal vs. \$168,153 raised. He believes that personal phone calls for annual giving (a la Assistant Class Agents) is a waste of time, given our age and years since graduation
- 4. Al Brout, our webmaster, was not present. His report is attached to these minutes
- The Bequest Report by Chairman Herb Knight was read by President Loye and is a part of these minutes
- 6. The Scholarship Fund Report/Class Gift was orally presented by Chairman Henry Nachman. The fund is currently worth \$255,623 including \$4,000 contributed by the Class Treasury and \$919 from individual classmates. We now have three scholars, one each in the three upper classes. Our class gifts this year will remain the same: \$4,000 to the Class Scholarship Fund and \$1,200 to the Dartmouth Sponsors Program. M/S/P
- 7. The 2015 Fall Mini Reunion will be on the weekend of September 25th 26th. Earlier reunions, Henry reminds us, allow us more choices in venues, usually warmer weather, and better fall foliage. The football opponent will be Sacred Heart, a school that beat Dartmouth not so long ago. M/S/P

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:00PM Respectfully submitted,

Peirce McKee